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Meeting of South Dublin County Council
Monday 12th June 2006

HEADED ITEM NO  (9)
 Report on Part 8 Public Consultation Procedure for the upgrading of the Hockey Pitch    at Esker Park, Griffeen Valley, Lucan.
Weston Hockey Club utilises a water bound dust surface hockey pitch at Esker Park, Griffeen Valley.  This pitch was constructed by South Dublin County Council in 1995 with assistance from the club.  Floodlighting was added in 1998.

Since then the standard of surface required by the Hockey Union has advanced significantly and most playing facilities for hockey now utilise a synthetic carpet.  This advance in playing surface has improved standards of play by allowing increased pace, accuracy and the development of skills that depend on consistent ball/surface interactions.

Weston Hockey Club is now proposing to upgrade the existing facility by replacing the dust surface with such a synthetic carpet.  The cost of the upgrade will be made up from Sports Capital Programme grants from the Department of Arts Sport and Tourism, Local Councillors Discretionary Funding and the Club's own Development Fund. The Council will provide technical support as well as providing the site within Esker Park.

The Council is supporting this venture for the following reasons:

· The club has a good track record in providing for sporting needs within the Lucan and Clondalkin area and has also been one of the key members that organised the construction of the Lucan Sports Association clubhouse which was officially opened in 2004.

· A financial package has been assembled and a Business Plan submitted to the Council.

· The facility will accommodate the training needs of other field sports and it will be a condition of the Council that other sports be accommodated.

· There is a shortage of such playing facilities in the Lucan and Clondalkin area.

· The Lucan area is acknowledged as one of the fastest growing areas in the country and this population will require new and intensive recreation facilities such as this.

· The upgraded facility will add to the existing attractions in Griffeen Valley Park and specifically to the recreation hub that is Esker Park.

In accordance with the procedures required under Part 8 of the Planning and Development Regulations the proposal was advertised in the press on 15th March 2006.the proposals were on public display in County Hall;Clondalkin Civic Offices;Lucan Library and Lucan Sports and Leisure Centre from 15th March to 18th April 2006.
The latest date for receipt of submissions relating to the proposal was 2nd May 2006.
No submissions were received by the closing date. 
As reported to the Lucan Clondalkin Area Committee Meeting held on 23rd May 2006 it is considered that as the proposal is in accordance with the proper planning and sustainable development of the area it is proposed to proceed with the development, subject to the availability of the necessary financial resources.
